
FRIDAY 17th MARCH 2023 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for your support and understanding over the last few weeks while we’ve 
needed to  partially close the school for strike action.  School funding is at crisis point 
nationally https://schoolcuts.org.uk/  Also, the reduction of other services which support 
children has increased the pressure on schools to fund and/or deliver additional support 
themselves.  It’s all led to a very difficult situation in schools, even though everyone at 
Knotty loves the job of working with children. 

Let’s hope for solutions and long term improvements .  In the meantime, thank you :) 

 

It’s been a short but incredibly busy week in school.  Within the last few days,, we’ve 
celebrated Neurodiversity Week, British Sign Language Week and Comic Relief.  It was 
Science Week too but we’ve decided to save that for a quieter time. 

 

There has been a lot of progress with the building works, which has led to a change of 
plan for Year 6.  Their new classroom in the main building will be completed ready for 
them to move into at the end of the Easter break.  The mobile classroom will be removed 
over Easter.  We’ll be sorry to see it go in some ways but it will be lovely to have our field 
back for the summer term.  I’m sure it will be exciting for Year 6 to move into their new 
classroom as well! 

The next phase of building work will begin at the end of the Summer term and will involve 
enlarging the classrooms for Year 4 and Year 5, and refurbishing Year 3’3 room, 

  

Parent-Teacher meetings are being arranged  for Monday 27th—Wednesday 29th March.  
A letter will follow soon so you can book a time, but please make a note of the dates: 

Mon27th  1:10-6pm     Reception, Year 2, Year 4 and all DRB 

Mon 27th 1:10-3:30pm & Tues 28th 3-6pm Year 3, Year 5 and Year 6 

Tues 28th 3-6pm and Wed 29th  3-6pm  Year 1 

 

 



South Park 

Some of the children in school have been using derogatory language from South Park.  
Please be aware of what your children are watching on tv or online (especially TikTok).  

Common Sense Media says: 

“Parents need to know that South Park is filled with very mature humor. Jokes often include 
extreme profanity and explicit sexuality and represent a form of cultural, religious, and racial 
satire that kids are likely to misinterpret” 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/search/South%20Par 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/wakeupwednesday/what-parents-need-to-know-about-
tiktok 



 

This week was Neurodiversity Celebration Week.  

At Knotty Ash, we aim to make sure every child 

feels they belong and are celebrated as unique little 

people, whether they feel they are neuro-typical or 

neuro-diverse.  Each of our Knotty-Ashers 

contribute to our rich mix of skills, strengths and 

senses of humour! 

Neurodiversity includes a range of brains and 

behaviours including Autism, ADHD, Dyslexia, 

Dyscalculia, Dyspraxia and Tourette Syndrome. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more news, make sure you’re following us on Twitter @AshKnotty 



Nursery 

This week in nursery we read a new traditional tale. We read the story of Jack and the Beanstalk.  We 
enjoyed joining in with some of the repeated story language such as "Fee Fi Fo Fum". We talked about the 
characters in the story and the setting of the story.   

We did Dough Disco to practise our fine motor skills- we love a bit of Earth, Wind and Fire 70s disco music!! 

We got the parachute out in P.E and had fun playing games and singing rhymes whilst using the parachute. 
We played the washing machine game and we sang" Ring o ring of roses" whilst some lucky children got to 
sit on the parachute.   

We had peer massage this week and sarah was very impressed with how our skills were improving .  We all 
love guessing what smell is on our tissue this week.   

in Maths we have been following instructions using positional language -Where is teddy ? Can you put teddy 
in front of the box, behind the box etc.   

We made cards for Mother's Day.  We used celery to make flower prints. We also drew pictures of our 
lovely  mums and wrote about why we love them. 

Some of helped to change our space station into a fantastic new role play area. We have made a Pet Shop 
and Vets surgery. We can't wait to make our pets better and take some of our dogs for walks.  

We had lots of fun in Forest School, getting very muddy indeed.  



Reception 

 

This week the children have continued with our topic ‘Traditional Tales’. We have been 

reading lots of different versions of the tales, discussing the similarities and differences. 

We have sung nursery rhymes linked to traditional tales and played games such as 

‘sleeping dragons’. They also had a fabulous afternoon with Mrs O’Hanlon in forest 

school where they re-enacted the story ‘The Three Billy Goats Gruff’. The language and 

story telling was fantastic and Mrs O’Hanlon thought they were brilliant. Well done 

Reception!  



Year 1 

We have had a short but extremely busy week in Year 1. The children enjoyed their PE 

lesson; working on a seated and standing balance. Even having a little time to practice 

their ball skills from previous weeks. In Art we looked at the work of Charles Darwin. He 

was an explorer who used observational drawings to catalogue the flora and fauna he 

encountered. The week ended with a fun afternoon to celebrate St Patrick's Day and raise 

money for Comic Relief. There was also time for a slice of Gracie's birthday cake. 



Year 2 

This week Year 2 have been busy reading diary entries from Captain Scott when he was on his 
journey across the Antarctic! The children were amazed by the details in these diary entries! 
Following on from this, we looked at the features of a diary entry and had a go at writing our 
own diaries. They are all prepared now to write their own Captain Scott Diary next week. 

In Maths, we have been looking at multiplication. We have looked at arrays and equal groups. 
We have also progressed from repeated addition to writing multiplication number sentences!  

Year 2 would like to give a big shout out to all the special ladies in their lives! We had a lovely 
morning telling stories about how people look after and love them! We talked about how we 
can show these people how we appreciate all that they do for us!  



Year 3 

This week we have been concluding our class reading lessons all around the text 
‘The Pebble in my Pocket.’ The children have really enjoyed this text, especially 
the part about the dinosaurs. On Friday, they wrote about why the story is a non
-fiction piece of writing, picking out all of the clues from the text. 

In maths we have continued our unit on length, comparing and ordering 
different units. In English on Friday, we celebrated St. Patrick’s Day by writing 
descriptions of two very different versions of a leprechaun - the children liked 
the scary one the best! 

We had a lovely afternoon today celebrating both St.Patrick’s Day and Comic 
Relief. The children produced some great art work and even had some time to 
attempt some Guinness World Records during the afternoon…just for fun!  

Finally, we revamped our sensory equipment a little this week, keeping it nice 
and fresh for the children…they really do love a sensory break to keep their 

brains on track and in gear   



Year 4 

Although it was a short week for most of us, Year 4 still managed to squeeze 

in a lot! We hit the ground running on Monday and explored how to find the 

perimeter of regular polygons. We discovered what the world regular meant 

in shapes and what a polygon was too. In English, we focused on designing 

and writing our very own fact-file on the Stone Age.  We used all the notes we 

recorded last week to do it.  They were all so unique and interesting! On 

Friday, it was a very busy day.  We explored how some people may pray and 

looked at the story of St Patrick. We also enjoyed some Red Nose Day 

activities too! Next week, we our very much looking forward to our first chess 

session on Thursday afternoon! 



Year 5 

It has been a shorter week for some of our children, but as always they have been 

amazing. During English, we finished off our explanation text and started our topic of art 

looking at our own personal response to images. During our music lessons with Mr Webb, 

the children have started to complete their Arts Award booklet, focusing on the different 

arts they have experienced such as music, drama or dance. In our weekly assembly we 

spoke about Neurodiversity and it was lovely to see children in our class and other classes 

sharing how they recognise this in themselves. The children enjoyed an afternoon of fun 

for comic relief, competing against the teachers in our Red Nose Day quiz.  



Year 6 

Our three day week (for most of the children at 
least) has nonetheless been busy and productive. 
As it was NeuroDiversity (ND) week, we had the 
opportunity to revisit some of the issues we 
explored previously when we worked together in Year 4. We recalled our study of the many 
different types of diversity. We had studied Tilly Lockey and her physical diversity (she has 
two prosthetic arms). We explored our understanding of diversity in general and ND in 
particular now, two years on. We asked: What is our understanding of different neuro 
diversities? Do we see ND as a challenge to overcome, or as an opportunity to see the world 
in a different and more creative way? Do any of us feel that we are Neuro Diverse in some 
ways ourselves? One pupil in class made the really insightful comment: there are over 8 
billion of us on the planet now - imagine how life would be if we all thought and behaved 
exactly the same way. That led us to explore people whose different way of looking at the 
world have enriched all of our lives: Stephen Hawking and his discovery of Hawkins 
Radiation - the only light that can escape a black hole; Chris Packham, whose Autism is a key 
element of his ability to focus on the Natural World to such a huge degree and to share some 
of his passions with us. We mentioned many more. Here's to our differences making us more 
alike and bringing us together, and our togetherness and unity allowing us to be different 
and yet still feel loved and appreciated. Have a great weekend! 



DRB Key Stage 1 

This week may have  been short, but it was sensational! 

This week KS1 DRB have carried on with their story ‘The Journey’ and have been 

concentrating on learning the differences between verbs and nouns – this has helped us 

with our writing. 

In maths we have had lots of fun in our Café!   We have given orders to the waiters, we have 

taken orders from the customers and we have been adding up bills and paying them. 

Topping the week off we loved watching clips from ‘Riverdance’ – move over Michael 

Flatley, we are ready to audition . 



DRB Key Stage 2 

In Junior DRB the children have been learning about the origins of Mothering 
Sunday. Interestingly, we learnt that Mothering Sunday is held on the fourth 
Sunday in Lent, exactly three weeks before Easter Sunday. It was originally a 
day to honour and give thanks to the Virgin Mary, also known as 'mother' 
Mary. Such celebrations required people to visit their 'mother' church, the 
main church or cathedral in a families area. In modern day, we take time to 
give thanks to women who have made us the kind and strong individuals. 

 

Junior, DRB would like to wish a happy Mother's Day to all Mothers, 
grandmothers, great grandmothers, step mothers, Foster mothers and 
women all over the world. We hope you are able to have a peaceful and 
relaxing day, whatever you may do. 

19th 2023 





Whole school attendance this week   88.8% 

Class attendance winners  Year 5  96.1% 

Well done to all the children who were in school every 

day this week.  Our lucky £10 winner in the attendance 

raffle was Reuben in Year 1. 

Class Attendance 

Reception 88.7% 

Year 1 79.1% 

Year 2 85.9% 

Year 3 85.9% 

Year 4 90.4% 

Year 5 96.1% 

Year 6 95.5% 





19th Mar  Mothering Sunday 

20th-24th Mar  Nursery Stay & Play sessions this week 

Mon 20th Mar  Y6 Lotions and Potions Day 

27th-31st Mar  Rec-y6 Teacher-Parent meetings this week 

Thur 30th Mar  Easter Bonnet competition 

Thur 30th Mar  PTFA Easter movie 

Fri 31st Mar Easter Service at St John’s Church 

Fri 31st Mar School finishes at 1:30pm for Easter break 

 

3rd—14th April   EASTER BREAK 

 

Mon 17th Apr School reopens at 8:50am 





For a range of local services  -  info@localsolutions.org.uk  

Parenting 

Early Communications—a language enrichment group (Wednesday mornings) for 2-3 

year-olds at Stoneycroft Children’s Centre.  www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/  

There’s a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s Centre for 

parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/childrens-

centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

The Drive is a local community centre offering a range of activities for family 

members, old and young.  They also run weekly food clubs and provide breakfast/

lunch to families during school holidays. https://www.the-drive.org/home 

 

Domestic Abuse 

For support around domestic abuse  -  https://worstkeptsecret.org.uk/ 

You, Me Mum course (for women suffering domestic abuse) running 24th Jan to 28th 

March at Yew Tree Children’s Centre (creche available)   Call the Centre to book on 

296 7950 

 

For more advice and support, follow us on Twitter @Knotty_Families 

 

mailto:info@localsolutions.org.uk
http://www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/


Advice from NHS  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

 

Coughs and colds 
It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if 
they have a fever, keep them off school until the fever goes. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands 
regularly. 

High temperature 
If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 
If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until ALL the spots have crusted 
over.  This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 
 
Sore throat 
You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also 
have a high temperature, they should stay at home until it goes away. 
A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Scarlet fever 
If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. 
Otherwise they'll be infectious for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/

